[PLUM] [Policy] [CF #20-0189 (Ryu) Increase in number of affordable housing units in TOC Projects, Guideline Amendment]

See attached CF Motion made by Councilmember Ryu which proposed to modify the TOC Project guidelines to increase the number of affordable units required to obtain bonuses in Transit Oriented Community developments. Motion to file a CIS in Support IF AMENDED passed by a vote of 12/0/0. Amendment below:

"If amended, the Mar Vista Community Council supports the ordinance (CF 20-0189) that specifically designates affordable housing percentages with a base for very low income starting at twenty percent (20%) of the units and with a top-tier of forty percent (40%) for moderate housing.

These percentages would be subject to a variance of five percent (5%) in either direction, but with the sum of these percentages no less than sixty percent (60%) of the total units in the approved development.

As justified by The City's heretofore failure to achieve its affordable Regional Housing Needs Assessment (RHNA) targets, these amendments need to be made.

The Mar Vista Community Council supports the 2017 Linkage Fee Report prepared and submitted by Joan Ling, PhD, at the UCLA Luskin School, who provided economic justification for these numbers. "

MOTION

On December 13, 2016, Ordinance No. 184745 ('Affordable Housing and Labor Standards Related to City Planning'), Council File No. 16-0684, became effective, to address the City's homeless and affordable housing crisis. The ordinance was a citizen sponsored ballot initiate (Initiative Ordinance JJJ) that was approved by City voters on November 8, 2016.

Among the various requirements of the ordinance is the creation of a new affordable housing incentive program for developments near major transit stops. The ordinance contains a 'Transit Oriented Communities (TOC) Affordable Housing Incentive Program, 'along with a directive for the necessary TOC Program Guidelines which became effective on September 22, 2017 and revised on February 26, 2018, that are applicable to all housing developments located within a one-half mile radius of a Major Transit Stop. As specified in the ordinance, each onehalf mile radius along a Major Transit Stop constitutes a unique TOC Affordable Housing Incentive Area.

Now that the program has been in effect for over two years, it is clear that although it is popular, and is generating many new housing units and covenanted affordable housing units, the program has failed to account for differences in land values across the City. In areas with high land values, the TOC program provides a substantial windfall for property owners and developers without achieving commensurate value for the public in terms of the creation of affordable housing units.

In fact, in many instances TOC projects are leading to the displacement of dozens of existing rent-stabilized housing units. It was not the intent of the voters for TOC projects to displace moderate income tenants, only to create fewer low-income residential units inside new luxury mixed use projects that will not be available for rent for years to come. Moreover, many of the displaced residents make too much money to qualify for the very low and low-income affordable units that will be built and too little to pay market rate prices for the new units in the new building. This unintended effect of the TOC program is counterproductive to the primary goal of preventing homelessness and the City must do all its power to protect rent burdened moderate income residents.

In 2017, the Council approved an affordable housing Linkage Fee Ordinance (Ordinance No. 185342), Council File No. 17-0274. When the Planning Department released drafts of the Linkage Fee Ordinance, the fee rates were uniform for all parts of the city, making no distinction between high market areas and low market areas. With Council oversight and input, however, the final version included higher fees in higher market areas and more funding for affordable housing in Los Angeles.

This type of tiered affordable housing requirement should be included in the TOC program. The City should require higher levels of affordable housing in high market areas to ensure the public receives a fair share of affordable housing. Every single unit of low and extremely low income covenanted housing should be welcomed, but the new units must create a proportional gain in affordable units compared to affordable units lost. The City must do more to break down income disparities up to and including a citywide inclusionary zoning ordinance. However, in the interim revising the TOC will give us a welcome first step.

I THEREFORE MOVE that the Council instruct the Planning Department to prepare revised Transit Oriented Communities Guidelines to increase the 55-year covenanted affordable housing percentage requirements in high and mid-market areas, similar to the higher affordability levels contained in the Linkage Fee Ordinance.

)RIGINAL

PRESENTED BY: DAVID E. RYU

Councilmember, 4th District

SECONDED BY: